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	Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger Calls on CTC to Fully Allocate Corridor Mobility Improvement Program Funds

Earlier today, Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger’s office released a letter which was sent to the California Transportation Commission (CTC) regarding their recent funding recommendations.  The letter notes that Caltrans staff submitted a “tightly focused” list of critical transportation projects meeting the objectives of Proposition 1B’s Corridor Mobility Improvement Program.  With this in mind, the Governor is urging the CTC to reconsider Caltrans’ projects for the Commission’s initial round of bond programming.  The Governor also highlights particular high-priority projects which he believes bear reconsideration including:

· The Los Angeles I-405 High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) lane project

· The Los Angeles I-5 corridor upgrade from the Orange County line to I-605
· An HOV lane along the I-215 corridor through San Bernardino

· The Riverside State Route 91 HOV project south of the 60/91/215 interchange to Adams Street

· The Doyle Drive approach to the Golden Gate Bridge

· The Marin-Sonoma Narrows along State Route 101

· The Alameda 580 Corridor

· The I-205 and I-5 widening projects in San Joaquin County

· The Sacramento I-80 HOV lane

· The Solano 80/680/12 interchange

· The widening of Rosedale Highway and Route 184 in Kern County

· Congestion relief along State Route 101 in Santa Barbara and Ventura Counties

In specifying these projects, the Governor is urging the CTC to fund the Corridor Mobility Improvement Program at the full $4.5 billion level (in lieu of the $2.8 billion currently slated for allocation) – a step he believes is “essential to meeting California’s transportation needs and providing local agencies with the certainty necessary to move forward in the development of their projects.”  We will continue to provide you with information on this subject as it becomes available.

National Transportation Commission Field Hearing to be Held Tomorrow at Metro Headquarters
U.S. Transportation Secretary Mary Peters and members of the National Surface Transportation Policy and Revenue Study Commission will arrive at Metro headquarters tomorrow for the first of two days of field hearings.  The Commission, popularly known as the Section 1909 Commission, has been holding field hearings in cities across the United States.  Half of the Section 1909 Commission members will be in Los Angeles tomorrow, with the other half attending a field hearing being held simultaneously in Atlanta, Georgia.  

Metro Receives First CNG Fuel Credit 
Today, Metro received its first fuel credit check in the amount of $1.735 million for the purchase of qualifying CNG during the month of October 2006.  Earlier this year, Congress enacted a CNG fuel credit effective for three years beginning in October.  The credit amounts to 50-cents for each gasoline gallon equivalent of CNG that is dispensed.  Metro claimed this credit based on our use of CNG to power our bus fleet.  
Although there remain certain caveats (including an audit by the Internal Revenue Service and the need to file monthly tax credit refund applications), we should expect similarly-sized amounts through September 2009 for a total credit of more than $60 million.  Based on inquiries received from sister transit agencies, Metro appears to be among the first agencies in the country to actualize this benefit.

Metro to Transport Runners and Spectators During the Los Angeles Marathon

Earlier today, Media Relations distributed a news release noting various Metro Bus Line detours that have been scheduled for Sunday, March 4th during the Los Angeles Marathon.  The news release encourages spectators to buy a $3 Day Pass and use the Metro Rail system to visit key viewing locations along the new race route.  Metro will also detour 80 bus lines throughout the day.  The release notes that in the downtown Los Angeles area, no through service will be provided on Metro buses in the area bounded by Western Avenue on the west, Third Street on the north, Soto Street on the east and Vernon Avenue on the south.  However, some Metro bus service using the Santa Monica (10) and Harbor (110) freeways will continue to operate through the impacted area.

Homicide Suspect Arrested at Metro Blue Line’s Del Amo Station
Yesterday, a Rancho Dominguez resident called the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department after they recognized a homicide suspect standing in the bus zone at the Metro Blue Line’s Del Amo Station.  Shortly after, the suspect’s presence was verified via closed circuit television cameras and the gentleman was detained by Transit Services Bureau deputies.  The suspect was taken into custody without incident and booked at Century Regional Detention Facility and is currently being held on $2 million bail. 
Metro Receives Visit from Indian Delegation

A three-member delegation representing the Indian government visited Metro last Friday, February 16th.  R. Santhanam, Vice Chairman of the Chennai Metropolitan Development Authority, SK Mishra, District Magistrate and Executive Director of Bhopal City Links Limited and Vivek Aggarwal, District Magistrate and Executive Director of Indore City Transport Services, Limited were in Los Angeles to learn about Metro’s Rapid Bus Program.  The delegation was briefed by Metro’s Director of Countywide Planning, Rex Gephart and given a tour of the Wilshire Metro Rapid Line.  The trio also received a briefing and tour of the Metro Orange Line.  The Government of India is planning to implement an ambitious Bus Rapid Transit System in 60 different cities across the country.  

USC and UCLA Newspaper Media Inquiries
Earlier today, Media Relations staff spoke with a reporter from USC’s School of Journalism regarding the $.50 cent fare campaign, which began last Sunday on 18 selected lines in an effort to promote ridership. A story is expected to run this week in the college paper. 
A student/reporter from UCLA’s Daily Bruin also interviewed Metro’s Westside/Central Service Sector General Manager Mark Maloney about proposed service modifications around the campus.  The reporter specifically inquired about the shorting of the Metro Bus line 20 and the discontinuation of Metro Bus line 21 (both on Wilshire Boulevard).  Staff explained to the reporter that Line 21 has very low ridership and noted that there is alternate Metro Bus service that may be taken. The story will likely run in tomorrow’s paper.
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